

July 1, 2015

CERTIFIED MAIL: 91 7199 9991 7030 4938 2341

Honorable Robert McCaslin, Mayor City of Bentonville 1901 N.E. A Street Bentonville, AR 72712

RE:

NPDES Permit Number AR0022403, AFIN 04-00154

Sanitary Sewer Overflow (SSO) Construction Extension Request

Dear Mayor McCaslin:

The Department received and reviewed the second extension request dated June 29, 2015. The request states that due to excessive rain delaying construction, the City is requesting a 90 day extension to complete the construction to eliminate SSOs. The Department is willing to accept this request. The new project completion date shall be **October 1, 2015**. As a reminder, a final compliance report must be submitted to the Department within 30 calendar days of project completion.

Failure to complete construction by October 1, 2015 may result in a proposed enforcement action that will include the assessment of a civil penalty by this Department.

Thank you for your attention to this matter. Please refer to NPDES Permit Number AR0022403 and AFIN 04-00154 in any written correspondence to this Department. Should you have any questions, feel free to contact Jacqueline Trotta at 501-682-0632 or e-mail to trotta@adeq.state.ar.us.

Sincerely,

Mo Shafii

Assistant Chief of the Water Division